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Village of Wayne 

Regular Council Meeting 

APRIL 2ND, 2025 

 

The meeting was brought to order by Mayor Craig Everett and the pledge of allegiance was said. 

Roll call was read: Gross present, Vandersall present, Wildman present, Boyer present, Lee 

absent, and Young present. Young moved and Boyer second to approve the minutes as corrected. 

All yeah, M/C. Vandersall moved and Boyer second to turn all bills over to finance and to pay all 

those found favorable. All yeah, M/C. 

 

James Tanner, his daughter, and daughter’s friend (Alayna) spoke to council about a 5K run they 

are doing to raise money for Alayna to go to Australia to compete in the Coast2Coast 

International Athletics Track & Field. Alayna has broken the school records and hopes to be an 

Olympian Athlete.  The %K run will be held at the Wayne Fire Station on May 25, 2025 starting 

at 3:00 p.m.  There will also be a half mile run for children. There will also be food and raffles. 

Tanner will email link to fiscal officer to post on Facebook, etc. as well as flyers. Anyone can 

also donate instead of running the 5K. Council congratulated Alayna and wishes her the best.  

 

Mayor reported that a roll off was placed at the park for the old field tile. Joe and Terry have 

received the new filed tile for ball fences. Vandersall asked if Joe & Terry would take a look at 

the fencing at the ball field.  

 

Mayor and some council members talked about the NOMMA dinner. Mayor reported that ODOT 

did a good job and ODOT discussed grants that are available for communities. Council said 

would be a good idea to look into those grants. State representative was there as well and talking 

about the state budget, etc.  

 

Sanitary Sub Stations have been started putting in the bypasses for pumping. The company 

awarded the project started at the park then will be starting at the one in front of the village hall.  

Had second reading of Ordinance 4-25-760: Street Lighting Assessment for 2026 for $18,000. 

 

Wildman shared about the Facebook for Wayne History on the village once had a Park Levy. 

Council discussed and might look into other options, besides Wood Co. Park Grant, etc.  

 

No further business, Vandersall moved and Boyer second to adjourn. All yeah, M/C.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Melissa Repasz 

Fiscal Officer          

___________________________ 

    Council President 


